Eden Planning Commission Minutes
March 12, 2018
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on March 12, 2018.  Present were:  Candy Vear, Keren Ferrari, Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.
1. Charles opened the meeting at 4:05PM.  
2. Additions or deletions:  None at this time.

3. Approve minutes of January 15, 2018:  Charles made the motion to approve the minutes of January 15, 2018 as written.  Keren seconded the motion.  Approved.

4.  Eden Town Plan update:
a.
LCPC Public Hearing, January 23, 2018 – Eden Plan Confirmed:  EPC reviewed a copy of correspondence from LCPC notifying the town that the updated plan had been confirmed.
b.
Correspondence – Leslie White:  A note from Leslie congratulated all on an approved town plan.  She felt all the time and effort to make the plan specific to Eden was well worth the effort.
c.
Eden connectivity blocks:  While on EPC, Leslie White had reached out to GMP and LCPC for additional information on forest blocks and habitat connectors.  All were provided with copies of the information received.  All wished time to review this.  This item will remain on the agenda for discussion at the next meeting.
5. Act 250 Review – None at this time
6. Waste Water Permit Review:  A project review sheet of the various state permits required for a waste water system and potable water supply at the sugarhouse being built on Green Crow property on Kittell Rd was reviewed.
7..
Town Plan Review:   None at this time.
8..
Public Service Board Review:  None at this time.
9.
LCPC Update:  Keren reported ongoing discussion on the County energy chapter.  A lot of this discussion is centered on the definition of ridgeline.  Is it greater than 2500 ft. or should there be a different height designation which would fit a towns need for preferred solar sighting, i.e. 1000’ down from the highest point.  Keren added that ANR is looking to establish a process to fit town needs.  Under the County plan Eden is protected with the wording “unsuitable for industrial wind”, nothing else.  Going to the Selectboard asking to pursue “regionally significant ridgeline” status was discussed.  This would provide Eden with greater weight to protect its ridgelines.  Keren will gather more information before EPC goes to the Selectboard.
10.
Wetland Permit Application:  None at this time.
11.
Any other business:  
a.
Next meeting:  April 16, 2018 @ 4:00PM.
13.
Adjourn:  Charles made the motion to adjourn at 4:30PM.  Motion seconded by Tracey.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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